The Herndon Family

Ambassadors for Jesus Christ to the Zuni and Navajo Nations in New Mexico

Contact Us: Jdherndon.nm@gmail.com 505-728-6624 PO Box 713 Ramah, NM 87321 Sent by: Cleburne County Baptist Church Heber Springs, AR CCBCHS.COM

Isaiah 6:8-9 ... Then said I, Here am I; send me.

And he said, Go, and tell this people...



May/June/July 2025

[2Ti 1:9 KJV] 9 Who hath saved us, and called [us] with an holy calling, not according to our works, but according to his own purpose and grace, which was given us in Christ Jesus before the world began,

The summer months pass by in a blur of activity out here in the high desert region. In May our family helped Bible Baptist Church in Bloomfield, NM with a church move, bathroom tilework and set up of a split heat/air unit in their new location.

After Memorial day we had a men's campout in the forest. There were around 120 men and boys present from around the reservation. It's good when our men come apart and sharpen one another with the Word of God and good fellowship.

In the Zuni Jail services we have had several men respond to the message of salvation and profess to receive Jesus Christ as their Saviour. Recently a young man named Keanu gave an interesting testimony about his search for salvation and belief in Christ. He went to those in the Zuni religion and sincerely asked, "why do we need to feed the spirits of the dead if they are in heaven?" which no one had an answer to. He came to the conclusion on his own that the ancestors (Kachinas) that they pray to (worship) are fallen angels. He is believing on the Lord Jesus for salvation now. Pray for those believers in Zuni and their growth and walk with the Lord to develop and continue.

A group came out from Central Baptist Church, Center, TX recently on a mission trip. We focused on door knocking and getting John/Romans out in the Ramah Navajo/Pinehill areas and had a HOPE meeting with some Navajo men and the whole group. The group helped with several building projects around the church property, with many hands making the work lighter.

We also knocked on doors in Zuni making contacts with many new people. The Zuni village was fasting (Deshkwi) at the time from buying and selling so no businesses were open and consequently many people were home. We got to share the gospel with several people who were thinking about spiritual things already.

Navajoland Baptist Camp came and went with many decisions made by young people to share their faith and live a godly life for Christ. When people, whether young or old, desire to serve God and then do what God is calling them to do, great things happen.

We're enjoying time with our college age girls being home for just a little while through the summer. Their energy and presence is missed when they are away, but we're glad for their growth in Christ and desire to serve Him. Amanda and I celebrated our 24th anniversary this year and anticipate holding our first grandbaby, the Lord willing in less than two weeks!

July 28-August 5 there are 4 missionary/pastors and their oldest sons heading to the Alaskan villages of Unalakleet, St. Michaels and Stebbins to conduct a basketball camp/evangelistic preaching service among the Upik people. My son Caleb and I will be in this group. Please pray for Holy Ghost power, wisdom and effectiveness to be a blessing to the work of the missionary there and to reach souls for the Saviour.

Prayer Requests and Ministry Needs

- Radio Station KOFJ and <u>NativeBibleRadio.com</u> Consider listening and Supporting the Station!
- 2. Discipleship of new converts
- 3. Ted at City of Refuge and Shona at Victory Ranch
- 4. Building Project Working on the Foundation Now God's Provision
- 5. Water Well at the church Need to have a new well drilled